
Shire of Victoria Plains 
May 2020 mid month update 

The Venue Hygiene Officer Couse is now live. Hygiene Officers 
will help ensure staff and venues remain compliant with 
COVID-19 restrictions and hygiene standards. By having a 
more detailed understanding of the following training 
modules contained in the AHA COVID-19 Hospitality & 

Tourism Hygiene Course, Hygiene Officers will ensure best practice is adhered to so that 
patrons and staff remain safe. Start the course now at https://
hospitalityhygiene.com/ #hospitalityhygiene #COVID-19 

COVIDSafe App. 

Please note as advised by the The Hon Mark Coulton MP 
Minister for Regional Health, Regional Communications and Local Government 
Everyone who downloads the COVIDSafe app can be assured their privacy is protected 
by law. 

The Minister for Health, the Hon Greg Hunt MP, has issued a Determination under the 
Biosecurity Act which protects privacy. It restricts access to app data to state and 
territory health authorities who will notify people exposed to COVID-19. It will be a 
criminal offence to use app data in any other way. 
https://www.health.gov.au/res…/apps-and-tools/covidsafe-app… 

As a fantastic on-line resource for all WA residents, particularly at 
this time, please refer to the Western Australian State Library for 
a huge array of interactive, interesting and educational resources. 
You may well be very surprised at the wide range of various 
material available on the Site  

Please find link to WAFC WA Community Football – return to training update.  

Return to Training resources include: 

• Guidelines for a return to training in WA 

• Return to Training Protocols 

• Return to training Checklist 

• COVID-19 infection control training 

Return to training Frequently Asked Questions 

http://www.wafootball.com.au/news/18790/wa-community-football-return-to-training-update?
a&fbclid=IwAR2ghh2UUVpIXpRdAVcM7Xfz_H5yq5PXLbkMXFZj9w9CwEJro31hmO52YXE 

The four-phase roadmap will help get Western Australians back 
to work safely and begin the process of restarting the State’s 
economy. It has been developed in conjunction with the 
National Cabinet principles and is based on the best health 
advice for WA.  

https://www.wa.gov.au/organisation/department-of-the-

premier-and-cabinet/covid-19-coronavirus-wa-roadmap 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fhospitalityhygiene.com%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR0ZORc0xo0o3PtrIOKP42FxHcwWtWCvFfJWjIkRYfaJ1AfN252uyVqk1v0&h=AT1E_Cnkul9I4vM2y0SyvHHJ6Rv-xOMLFkdTsJ9uLJT3jgpyEZGaDd1m1bixETg9gJH7rv5VDOHbv-G-NFR2EbMr0ZHigzmg_CCdskVsw7AkKY4ii
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fhospitalityhygiene.com%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR0ZORc0xo0o3PtrIOKP42FxHcwWtWCvFfJWjIkRYfaJ1AfN252uyVqk1v0&h=AT1E_Cnkul9I4vM2y0SyvHHJ6Rv-xOMLFkdTsJ9uLJT3jgpyEZGaDd1m1bixETg9gJH7rv5VDOHbv-G-NFR2EbMr0ZHigzmg_CCdskVsw7AkKY4ii
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/hospitalityhygiene?__eep__=6&source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARAzdShIL4-jmUIlgIfp5A1eWu1KlMMOZ6jDbco1bYnl6OQR_MQWMEFKIlscp6smRf6E02wD1vVVPT6_2vhcinxYlAl3zG5hibV_SGKfzliEFlee6YACfgE0WMgKM5_FTs5arppHLIDeJq9N2LOE5j
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/covid?__eep__=6&source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARAzdShIL4-jmUIlgIfp5A1eWu1KlMMOZ6jDbco1bYnl6OQR_MQWMEFKIlscp6smRf6E02wD1vVVPT6_2vhcinxYlAl3zG5hibV_SGKfzliEFlee6YACfgE0WMgKM5_FTs5arppHLIDeJq9N2LOE5jGJOYNk1vWcm1R
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/apps-and-tools/covidsafe-app?fbclid=IwAR0SpWjFjy3zyjuAt1sfjF2JSTwdJdlj9Hx2ZY88u6rBNjG82RF2ZOWnAZo#get-the-app
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wafootball.com.au%2Fnews%2F18790%2Fwa-community-football-return-to-training-update%3Fa%26fbclid%3DIwAR2ghh2UUVpIXpRdAVcM7Xfz_H5yq5PXLbkMXFZj9w9CwEJro31hmO52YXE&data=02%7C01%7CJenifer.Collins
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wafootball.com.au%2Fnews%2F18790%2Fwa-community-football-return-to-training-update%3Fa%26fbclid%3DIwAR2ghh2UUVpIXpRdAVcM7Xfz_H5yq5PXLbkMXFZj9w9CwEJro31hmO52YXE&data=02%7C01%7CJenifer.Collins


LAND ADMINISTRATION ACT 1997 
 

PROPOSED ROAD CLOSURE AVAILABLE FOR INSPECTION & COMMENT 

 

PORTION OF GREAT NORTHERN HIGHWAY ABUTTING CROWN RESERVE NO.7615 BEING THE SEVEN 

MILE WELL NATURE RESERVE, YARAWINDAH 
 

 

Notice is hereby given that the Victoria Plains Shire Council has resolved, pursuant to Section 58 of the 

Land Administration Act 1997, to close a 3,881m2 portion of Great Northern Highway in the locality of 

Yarawindah to allow the land to be amalgamated with the Seven Mile Well Nature Reserve (i.e. Crown 

Reserve 7615) located immediately west.  

 

Documents and plans setting out and explaining the proposal are available for inspection on the Public 

Notices section of the Shire’s website (www.victoriaplains.wa.gov.au). 

 

Comments on the proposal are now invited and can be emailed to reception@victoriaplains.wa.gov.au 

or posted to the Shire’s Chief Executive Officer at PO Box 21 CALINGIRI WA 6569. All submissions must 

include the following information: 

• Your name, address and contact telephone number; 

• How your interests are affected whether as a private citizen, on behalf of a company or other 

organisation, or as an owner or occupier of property; 

• Address of property affected (if applicable); and 

• Whether your submission is in support of or objecting to the proposal, either in part or in whole, and 

any reasons supporting your comments. 

 

Comments on the proposal may be submitted to the local government on or before Wednesday 17 June 

2020. 

 

All submissions received may be made public at a Council meeting and included in a Council Agenda, 

which will be available on the Shire’s website in due course, unless a submission specifically requests 

otherwise. 

 

GLENDA TEEDE 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

SHIRE OF VICTORIA PLAINS 

http://www.victoriaplains.wa.gov.au
mailto:reception@victoriaplains.wa.gov.au

